Dear Gert,

I am sorry I have not contacted you for a long time. We had a really hard time during the summer months, but now we are proud with the 6-year institutional accreditation we received from the National Agency for Evaluation and Accreditation. Moreover, the College has now over nine hundred students, which is a promising number. It seems that things have started to look up for us.
I am writing this because we would like to ask you some questions about the double-degree IBMS programme. Before that, however, let me introduce the people who will be responsible for our joint and double-degree programmes. (By the way, you know them already.)
I am glad to tell you that Ms. Svetla Stoyanova is back with us as Deputy Rector International Cooperation, which makes me optimistic about our relationships with the foreign partners.
Mr. Bozhidar Bozhkov (he visited Arnhem Business School with me in 2005 and 2006, perhaps you remember) has just been appointed Programme Coordinator, so he will take over the issues related to the implementation of our joint and double-degree programmes.

Perhaps, in the future, you would like them to communicate with some of your assistants about the IBMS programme.

Now let me give you some details about the situation here. As you know, we started the IBMS last year with a group of eight students. The good news is that this year we have fifteen students, and I have all the reasons to believe that there will be thirty of them in September 2007. The academic year has started and both groups (first and second year) are now doing their courses.
However, I would like to ask you more specifically about second year IBMS students. They are all interested in continuing their studies in Arnhem Business School. In your Prospectus, E and F clusters of Year 3 are entitled Study abroad/Placement abroad. At the bottom of page thirty it reads:

‘For double degree programmes specific conditions have been formulated; please contact the relevant Study Abroad Coordinator….’. Before doing so, I wanted to contact you first. In our talks I understood that we would be sending our students to Arnhem Business School. So my first question is how we should proceed. We would like to inform the students what is next for them. 
Then comes the question about the tuition fees. As you know, Bulgaria will officially join the EU on January 1, 2007. How do you think this will affect the fees our students will have to pay?
Finally – the placements. We probably forgot to ask you whether your students pay a tuition fee for the placement clusters. (Here they do not have to.) So my question is: Could double degree students apply for placement clusters in their native countries? I am sure you understand why we are asking about this – we take every opportunity to make it easier for our students because of the considerable difference in the standard of living and disposable income in Western and Eastern Europe.
Another good news is that this year we again received financing under the Erasmus programme, which means we can afford to invite lecturers from Arnhem Business School. We would be glad to host a management game, as students last year were really enthusiastic about it. I should also point out the interest of our students to Jope Vinke’s lectures. We would also like to make sure we stick to your Business School’s requirements and standards, and therefore would like to invite lecturers in the following subjects included in clusters C and D: International management, International enterprise, Marketing management planning. Not only the students, but also our teachers will benefit a lot from this cooperation.
The above issues are of high priority for us. If you choose to assign the coordination and correspondence to some of your assistants, here are the e-mails of my colleagues:

Ms Svetla Stoyanova, Deputy Rector: svetla_si@yahoo.com
Mr Bozhidar Bozhkov, Programme Coordinator: opus_bg@yahoo.com
In the end, I would like to confirm once again our commitment to developing the double degree IBMS programme of Arnhem Business School.
Looking forward to hearing from you soon.

Yours sincerely,

Associate Professor Todor Radev, PhD

/Rector of International College – Albena/
